MINUTES OF THE TOPTON BOROUGH COUNCIL Monday April 26th, 2021

Members of the Topton Borough Council met on Monday, April 26th, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. for a second scheduled monthly meeting virtually via Zoom. The meeting was called to order by Council President Mr. Bower with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and the following members were present Mayor Biltcliff, Ms. Kunkel, Ms. Lorah, Mr. Bower, Mr. Beck, Mr. Stauffer, Mrs. Moll and Mr. Polinsky. No visitors were in attendance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes for the April 12th, 2021 meeting will be on the agenda for approval at the May 10th, 2021 council meeting.

HEARING OF VISITORS

No visitors in attendance

MAYOR'S REPORT

Mr. Biltcliff requested the borough cell phone number be given to all local organizations that use the Borough facilities.

Mr. Biltcliff informed council of the passing of former council member Renee Sufrinko.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Personnel Committee – (Mrs. Moll)

Borough council discussed the addition of a full time public works employee. After further discussion, Ms. Lorah made a motion to move forward with this position at a rate of no less than \$17.75 an hour. Mrs. Moll seconded this motion passing unanimously.

Mr. Stauffer made a motion to approve borough manager to advertise this new position.

Mr. Polinsky seconded this motion passing unanimously.

Parks & Recreation Committee – (Ms. Lorah)

Ms. Lorah discussed lifeguard interviews to date, including 10 interviews that were held

on Monday April 26th, 2021. Mrs. Moll made a motion to hire the 10 lifeguards that were

interviewed on Monday April 26th, 2021. Mr. Polinsky seconded this motion passing

unanimously.

Ms. Lorah discussed the damaged restroom doors at the baseball field and the

replacement of the doors. The borough is also renting portable bathrooms for the

baseball field until the doors and locks can be replaced.

Ms. Lorah discussed the updated quote for the dog park fence. Also Ms. Lorah discussed

the donations received to date are \$5,300.00. After further discussion council made a

decision to hold off on dog park fence until more donations are received and prices

possibly decrease.

ADJOURNMENT

Council adjourned at 7:22PM on a motion by Ms. Lorah, seconded by Mrs. Moll.

Next Borough Council meeting will be held on May 10th, 2021, at 7:00PM.

Respectfully Submitted Sherry Palinkas Borough Secretary